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CALENDAR TERM 2 PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
A big thank you to all of our parent and carer volunteers who donated 

baked goods and/or gave their time to help with the P&C Election BBQ 

and Cake Stall on Saturday.  The funds raised by the P&C will benefit the 

school and your children. Thank you everyone! 

 

Our Stage 3 students left very 

early this morning for their 

Canberra Camp and they were so 

excited!  They have now arrived 

safely in Canberra. Students are 

expected to return to Pagewood 

PS at 7:00pm Tuesday evening.  

Please ensure that you are on time to 

collect your children as it will be dark 

and they will be very tired after their 

action packed trip.  

 

Thank you to the fantastic Pagewood staff who ensured a smooth 

NAPLAN online experience for Year 5 last week. We had minimal 

disruptions to the asessments thanks to thorough planning and 

preparation. NAPLAN continues for Year 3 students this week.  The last 

assessment will be on Wednesday.  Please ensure your child gets a good  

sleep each evening in preparation for their assessment. 

 

Pagewood PS is fortunate to have the support of the St Vincent de Paul 

Society. The School Aid Project is jointly funded by the South East Sydney 

Regional Council of the Society and the Botany Conference. Financial 

assistance can be provided to families to provide assistance including help 

with electricity and gas bills as well as emergency food support.  

 

If your child is in need of new school uniforms, school shoes or support to 

pay for excursions please contact me in confidence at school so that we 

are able to help you.  

 

Ms Nicole Mayhew 

Principal 

 

KINDERGARTEN 2020 ENROLMENTS 

We are now accepting enrolments for Kindergarten 2020 for students in 

our local catchment area and siblings of currently enrolled students. Our 

Kindergarten 2020 School Tour for parents and carers of local students 

and siblings will be held on Thursday 6 June.  If you know any students 

who will coming to Pagewood PS in 2020 please let them know now is the 

time to enrol. Please see page 4 for the tour invitation. 

 

PAGEWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

TERM 2 WEEK 4 2019 

Monday 20 May 2019 

 

 

 

MAY   

WEEK 4 – NAPLAN – YEAR 3 

WEEK 4 

Mon 20-
Tues 21 

Stage 3 Camp to 
Canberra 

6:00am 
departure 

Mon 20 Retail Complex meeting 6:00pm 

Tues 21 Stage 3 return to 
Pagewood PS from Camp 

7.00pm 

Wed 22 Assembly – 1/2H 
presenting 

2.30pm 

Thur 23 School Photographs  

 Parent Volunteer Book 
Covering in Library 
(coffee/tea provided) 

9.15am-
11.00am 

Fri 24 Last day to order 
“Warburton” Polar Fleece 
Jackets 

 

WEEK 5   

Thur 30 Uniform Shop open  9.15am 

JUNE   

WEEK 6   

Tues 4 Box Day  

Thur 6 KINDERGARTEN 2020 
TOUR 

10.00am 

WEEK 7   

Thurs 13 Athletics Carnival  

 

MERIT AWARDS for last week 

KS Benayah Hayden 

KT Baldwin Indie 

KLR Emma Toby 

1B Archie Mandy 

1K Maya Daniel 

1/2H Beni Zara 

2M Eden Jomi 

3A Safwana Roope 

3C Cody Eleanor 

4M Ava Ciana 

4/5W Anya Roger 

5/6C Ellie Nathan 

5/6G Halle Dennis 

 

RAINBOW AWARDS presented Wednesday 

Penny (KLR) Zara (KLR) 

Cooper (KT) Theodore (KT) 

 

SILVER AWARD presented Wednesday 

Elena (2M)  
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NEW RETAIL COMPLEX OPPOSITE PAGEWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOL 

The developer of the new retail-led mixed-use complex, next to the recently completed residential development Silkwood by 

Silkari, has invited the school community to join them for a meeting about the project. Development consent for the property was 

granted in 2017 and work is expected to commence towards the end of this calendar year. The meeting will take place in the 

Pagewood Public School library tonight Monday 20 May at 6:00pm.  

 

CROSS COUNTRY 

Pagewood PS was well represented last Friday at the Eastern Suburbs Zone 

Cross Country. All students tried their best and completed the 2km and 3km 

courses. The fantastic results from Pagewood include: 

10 years girls -   1st place Olivia 

11 years boys -   5th place Jacob R 

11 years girls -  1st place Ava and 2nd place Maggie 

12 years boys -  1st place Tora 

12 years girls -  3rd place Sarah and 6th place Bonnie 

The first six placegetters compete in the regional cross country. Well done 

Pagewood! 

 

IN THE SPOTLIGHT DANCE FESTIVAL – TICKETS ON SALE 

Tickets for the dance festival go on sale today! Go to the Seymour Centre website to purchase your tickets at 

https://www.seymourcentre.com/  or call the Seymour Centre Box Office on 9351 7940. 

 

Junior Dance Group - Monday 24th June - Program 11  6:30pm 

Senior Dance Group - Tuesday 25th June - Program 14  8:15pm 

 

Thank you, Mrs Chrysostomou 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 

Individual, class and specific group photographs will be held this Thursday 23 May. Please ensure your child is dressed in full 

winter uniform with correct socks and black shoes.  Payment envelopes were sent home last week. Please arrange payment 

online direct to The School Photographer before photo day. Please DO NOT pay via the school payments system.  Please note 

the photographer has a strict time frame for the day and therefore we are unable to hold up class photos due to late arrivals.  

 

OUT OF SCHOOL HOURS CARE (OSHC) TENDER PROCESS 

The school has been advised that the tender process for the Pagewood PS OSHC is still on hold until at least the middle of July.  

 

STATEMENT OF ACCOUNT 

Statement of Accounts for Term 2 will be sent out this week.  To pay your child’s ‘Statement of Account’, it is helpful to the 

school if Parents and Carers use the Parent Online Payment (POP) system. This is to reduce the amount of cash being handled at 

school by students and staff. To pay by POP, please go to the Pagewood Public School website at http://www.pagewood-

p.schools.nsw.edu.au and select ‘Make a payment’. Parents and Carers are welcome to pay for two or more children in one 

payment. 

 
LIBRARY NEWS TERM 2 

Parent Volunteer Coffee and Tea Book Covering Morning               

When:  Thursday 23rd May       Time: 9:15am-11:00am       Where: School Library        

Pagewood Public School has recently purchased 700 ‘Guided Reading’ books for the students 

to use in the classrooms for their reading programs. We have been barcoding, labelling and 

accessioning these books onto our school Oliver library system. Quite a large task! Now that 

we are up to covering all of the books, we are sending out an SOS for parent volunteers to help with this enormous task. 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.seymourcentre.com/
http://www.pagewood-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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I am hoping the lure of a cup of tea or coffee, a biscuit and fun chat with fellow parent volunteers 

might entice you to come and help on Thursday, 23rd May at 9:15-11:00am in the library. Don’t panic, 

if you have previously battled and lost the war with the store purchased contact when covering your 

child’s school books. Our library has user friendly, high quality contact that is a little more forgiving. 

Please let me know if you are able to help on the day by sending an email to the School. 

Thank you  
Mrs Kerves and Mrs Smith 
 
BOX DAY 

At the moment I am reading the Children’s Book Council of Australia 2019 Shortlisted books to the students. I have been 

inspired by the book “The All New Must Have Orange 430” by Michael Speechley. This book has prompted discussions about the 

purchasing of ‘useless stuff’ in society and the waste it results in, particularly in landfill. In the story it shows how the children 

can have just as much fun, or more, playing with the box an item was packaged in. The students have had so many interesting 

discussions around this topic. 

We are therefore going to have a ‘Box Day’ on Tuesday 4th June. In the morning, the students and 

teachers can bring empty boxes of various sizes to school. The more the merrier. We ask that the 

students put the boxes onto the grass oval when you arrive. At recess and lunch, the students will 

spend their time being very imaginative and just have pure fun playing with all the boxes. At the 

end of the day, we ask that the children take the same number of boxes home to put in their own 

recycling bins. As you can imagine, we don’t have enough space in our school recycle bin for all of 

the boxes. The boxes would also get wet if left out overnight. Mrs Kerves 

BAND TIME 
Both the Junior and Senior Bands will begin their before school ensemble rehearsal at 8:00am. Please ensure your child arrives 
on time for these rehearsals.  
 
ASSEMBLY - Assembly will be held Wednesday 22 May at 2:30pm. 1/2H will be presenting. Parents/Carers/grandparents are 
most welcome to attend our assemblies.   
 
PSSA SPORT 

PSSA Winter sport begins this week.  

Netball Heffron 

Soccer Heffron 

 
UNIFORM SHOP - SPECIAL ORDER - “Warburton” Polar Fleece Lined Hard Shell Spray Jacket  

The uniform shop will be placing a one-off order for the “spray jacket” that has been worn by some of the students in the past.  

As this is not a regular item, we do not have current stock of this product, and as such we are unable to provide a sample.   

PLEASE SEE ORDER FORM AT END OF THIS NEWSLETTER - PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM TO THE OFFICE OR THE UNIFORM SHOP 

BY THIS FRIDAY 24th MAY 2019. Orders will be placed the following week if minimum order requirements are met as requested 

by the supplier. 

 $40-45 depending on size. 

 Colour: Dark Maroon.   Waterproof (100% nylon), fully lined with polar fleece and featuring a concealed drawstring 

hood in its collar.  It also has an internal draw cord for a great fit. 

 Once order has been placed/processed, there are no returns/exchanges so please choose carefully. 

As the colder weather approaches us, it is a good idea to purchase winter jumpers and jackets now.  A reminder that winter 
uniform will be worn from Monday to Thursday during Terms 2 and 3 and sports uniform on Fridays.  As part of correct uniform, 
all children must wear the correct Pagewood school cap. Navy socks are worn all week. The embroidered sport shorts, should be 
worn only on Fridays. It is important that shoes are all black on Monday to Friday. 
 

The Uniform Shop opens every second Thursday from 9.15 to 9.45am.  Our lovely parent volunteers will open the uniform shop 

on Thursday 30 May at 9.15am.   The Uniform Order Forms are on the school website under P&C or at the office. You are welcome 

to drop your orders at the front office any time with correct money and the volunteers will fill orders and call you for collection. 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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Please allow a few days for the order to be returned to the front office.  There is also a large selection of second hand uniforms 

for sale. Could parents please label all of your child’s/ren’s belongings, including jumpers, hats, lunchboxes, drink bottles, etc, so 

they can be returned to their owners.  Thank you. 

 

CANTEEN 
Please see the new 2019 Canteen Menu attached to the back of this newsletter.  Copies are also available from the office. 

 

LUNCHTIME PROGRAMS – TERM 2 

Lunchtime Programs Term 2 

Monday 8:45am-9:10am Film Club in the Library with Miss Grisanti and Miss Moffat 

 1:00pm-1:35pm Senior dance in the hall with Mrs Chrysostomou 

 1.25pm- 1:50pm Library open with Mrs Kerves 

Tuesday 1:00pm-1:35pm Junior Dance in the hall with Miss Grisanti 

 1:00pm-1:25pm Debating in KT with Mrs Thomson 

 1.25pm-1.50pm Mindful colouring in KLR with Mrs Lucas 

Wednesday 1:00pm-1:30pm Choir in 3A with Mrs Arthur 

 1.25pm-1.50pm Drama Club in KS with Miss Shiozawa 

 1:25pm-1:50pm Library open with Mrs Kerves 

Thursday 1:00pm-1:35pm Senior dance in the hall Mrs Chrysostomou 

 1.25pm-1.50pm Book Club in KLR with Mrs Sinkovic 

Friday 1.25pm-1.50pm Sudoku in 1B with Mrs Berman  

 

WOOLWORTHS EARN & LEARN is back!  
We are excited to be taking part in the 2019 Woolworths Earn & Learn program.  From now until Tuesday 25th June 2019 when 

you shop at Woolworths you can collect Woolworths Earn & Learn Stickers.   There will be one Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker 

for every $10 spent (excluding liquor, tobacco, and 

gift cards). Our school will be collecting these stickers 

to swap for new school equipment like arts and 

crafts supplies, sports gear, teaching aids and lots 

more.  So for any parents who usually shop at 

Woolworths, please collect these stickers and drop in 

our collection box at the store (Eastgardens 

and Southpoint) or in our collection box in the school 

office. Ask family and friends who usually shop there to help too.  Thanks so much for your support. 

                                      

s 
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P&C (PARENTS AND CITIZENS) NEWS 

 

 

MARKET CARNIVAL  
External Stalls - We are looking for external stalls and would love to hear from anyone selling flowers, produce and other items. 
If you know someone who may be interested, please let us know. 

Donations - Do you know any businesses that can donate goods or vouchers for our raffle and auction?  eg. store gifts, 
hairdresser, zoo, local attraction, hotel vouchers etc. 

We can provide an official donations letter via email or you can collect a hard copy from the school office to support you making 
these enquiries.  We only ask that you let us know in advance which businesses you will be approaching so we can keep a list to 
ensure there are no double ups. 

Sponsors - Do you know any local businesses that would be interested in being an official carnival sponsor? 

Please contact us at   pagewoodpandc@gmail.com 

Please also like and share our Facebook page   https://www.facebook.com/PPSMarketCarnival/  

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:pagewoodpandc@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/PPSMarketCarnival/
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TERM 2 CALENDAR 30 April – 5 July 2019 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday Saturday/ 
Sunday 

Week 2 May 6 
 

May 7 
Debating 
Workshop 
PSSA trials 
7:00pm P&C 
Meeting 

May 8 May 9  
 

May 10 
Mother’s Day 
Stall 
PSSA trials 
 

May 11/12 

Week 3 May 13 
 

May 14 
NAPLAN Year 3 
(Paper) and 5 
Writing 

May 15 
NAPLAN Year 5 
Reading and 
Language 
Conventions 

May 16 
NAPLAN Year 5 
Numeracy 

May 17 
ESPSSA Cross 
Country – 
Heffron  

May 18/19 
Election BBQ 

Week 4 May 20 
Stage 3 to 
Canberra 
NAPLAN Year 3 
Reading 
6:00pm New 
retail complex 
meeting 

May 21 
Canberra 
NAPLAN Year 3 
Language 
Conventions 

May 22 
NAPLAN Year 3 
Numeracy 

May 23 
8:15  
School Photo 
Day 

May 24 
PSSA 

May 25/26 

Week 5 May 27 
Environmentors 
Incursion 
 

May 28 
Environmentors 
Incursion 

May 29 
Environmentors 
Incursion 
 

May 30 
 

May 31 
PSSA 

June 1/2 

Week 6 June 3 
 

June 4 
7:00pm P&C 
Meeting 

June 5 
 

June 6 
Kindergarten 
2020 Open Day 

June 7 
 

June 8/9 

Week 7 June 10 
QUEENS 
BIRTHDAY 

June 11 
 

June 12 
 

June 13 
PPS Athletics 
Carnival - 
Hensley 

June 14 
SEPSSA Cross 
Country 
PSSA 

June 15/16 

Week 8 
NAIDOC 
WEEK 
Wellbeing 
Week 

June 17 
Dental Checks  
K, 2, 4 & 6 
 

June 18 
 

June 19 
 

June 20 
Indigenous 
incursion  
11:30-2:00 
 

June 21 
PSSA  
9:45am Cricket 
NSW visiting 
TBC 

June 22/23 

Week 9 
 

June 24 
Junior Dance to 
In the Spotlight 

June 25 
Senior Dance to 
In the Spotlight 

June 26 
BANDFEST – PPS 
Senior Band 

June 27 
 

June 28 
Reports home 
PSSA 

June 29/30 

Week 10 
Parent/Teacher 
Interviews this 
week 

July 1 
Parent/Teacher 
Interviews 

July 2 
Year 1 Hospital 
Explorer 
excursion 
Parent/Teacher 
Interviews 
7:00pm P&C 
Meeting 

July 3 
Parent/Teacher 
Interviews 
 

July 4 
Parent/Teacher 
Interviews 
 

July 5 
PSSA 

July 6/7 
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